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“YOUR VOICE IN THE PARK” flehoanewsletter@gmail.com 

Forest Lake Estates, Zephyrhills, Florida April 2018    

THANK YOU ALL!!!!  

Leah and I would like to say how grateful and thankful we are that you all shared your 

patio party with us. Thank you so much to every person who helped to make that 

event so special and memorable for us as such an exciting step in our lives together. 

The cake, the gifts and the support are all so appreciated. We are so blessed and 

fortunate to have such an amazing and extended FLE family like you all. 

   

 

                      

670+ Residents enjoyed the 2018 FLE Patio Party 
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I really thought we were beginning to wind 
down, but March has been really busy. This 
is the last month before most of our 
activities come to a close. We will have our 
last Fish Fry and Sandwich Night in April. 
Bingo will continue through the last week of 
April. We will have one last large Newsletter 
in May and then we begin our summer 
activities. If anyone wants to be involved in 
supporting summer activities, please 
contact Mike and Kera Reid, Carolyn 
Keithley, or any other Board Member. 

Here is a quick summary of key items and events from March: 

 In a one week period we had three bicycles stolen from the park. 
You may want to either lock them up or put them in your shed 
overnight. If you do have something stolen, please contact Pasco 
County Sheriff and they will send someone out. I did discuss this 
with Steve and talked about how insecure the code we have for 
the front gate is. Over the summer he will contact his security 
contractor and we will work together on other options. I will 
keep you all advised of any actions. 

 There have been lots of concerns about the temperature of the 
large pool. We did have a motor burn out about 3 weeks ago and 
it has been replaced. The large pool contains 150,000 gallons of 
water and it loses its temperature pretty quickly when we have 
these very cold nights. And then it takes a few days for the 
temperature to come back to normal. Please be patient and as 
soon as we start getting the warmer temperatures all day then 
the issue should go away. Steve and his team are constantly on 
this issue. 

 On March 15th ELS did some videotaping of many of our 
activities. They will use this video for marketing and mobile 
home/RV shows. The event started at 8 AM and finished around 
4 PM. Feedback from Steve and his marketing person from 
Tampa was that the HOA did an outstanding job supporting this 
event and staging all the activities. They also said this was the 
best support they have received from an HOA. Thanks to all who 
volunteered their time to come out and support. WE had about 
100 volunteers attend. Once we get a copy of the video in a 
couple months, we will put it on our web site. 

 Our 2018 Patio Party was a HUGE success. We gave out about 

770 tickets in advance and we counted 670+ tickets of residents 

getting meals. Again, this would not have been so successful  

without the support of many volunteers.  

Message from the Desk of Jim Dill 
Forest Lake Estates Homeowners’ Association (FLEHOA) President 

Forest Lake Estates 
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continued from previous page 

The patio, clubhouse, and driveway coming up to the patio were all filled with tables and chairs with not a free 
one available. Del also played some great music and many residents were up there dancing. We have already 
booked Del for next year and have scheduled the 2019 Patio Party for March 24th. Mark your calendars now!! 

 Rob Faulkner has resigned from the Board effective March 22nd. Jerry Wilson has agreed to come back to the board 
until Jan 2019. Welcome Jerry back. 

 We need as many HOA Members as possible to attend the April General Membership Meeting as we will be voting 
on the amended Bylaws. The Bylaws have been sent out by email to all HOA members and posted on our bulletin 
board at the Club House.  

This has really been an awesome year and the time has gone so fast. Again, thanks to the many volunteers who either 
ran different activities or supported them. Without your time and effort, we would not have had such a wonderful year. 
Please be safe traveling back to your summer homes and see you in the fall. 

Thanks  

Jim Dill 

 

Mark you calendar for next year—February 26, 2019 

Forest Lake Estates Annual Health Fair 
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Message from the desk of the Social Director—Carolyn Keithley 

It's hard to believe that the season is coming to an end. We've had so many wonderful 

events and fun things to do. There are a few things planned for April and Mike and Kera 

Reid and I will be working together to plan some fun things for the upcoming summer 

months. I want to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has helped me in any 

way since I took over in January and everyone who has assisted with any event or 

activity this season. I will be begin planning for next season and hope that everyone will 

be as generous with their time and assistance as they have been this season. Here are 

the events for the month of April: 

April 2nd Monday Night Sandwiches 

April 9th Monday Night Sandwiches 

April 13th Fish Dinner 

 

Guidelines for library 

1. No magazines older than 6 months old 

2. No books older than 10 years old 

3. No cookbooks/craft books 

4. Fiction and non fiction only 

5. No VHS tapes 

6. Audio CDs, CDs, DVDs, Blueray ok 

          

   Thanks, Mike 

Lending for Little Ones 

  They are the best of us! They are our grandchildren and great-grandchildren. We are so blessed when 

  these wonderful little ones come visit us. 

Lending for Little Ones. We are still here. People lending items to each other when little ones arrive. We currently have 

people signed up with a variety of items available to lend to people who have little ones visiting. We have such things 

as pack & play porta beds, strollers, high chairs, car seats, water flotation items for babies, water wings, bicycles and 

more.  

With this program, park residents lend their own items to each other when little ones arrive for a visit. Even though we 

have a variety of items, we still need more volunteers willing to lend items to others. especially during the busy prime 

visiting time. If you are willing to lend items for our little ones or, if you have a little one arriving and need to borrow 

something, contact me and we’ll add you to our list and/or try to accommodate your needs.  

We will have the information about what is available posted on the bulletin board at the clubhouse.  

I can be reached at 248-459-7187 or bitel1976@gmail.com.  

Thank You, 

Cyndi Bitel 

NEW RESIDENTS FOR FEBRUARY/MARCH 

Janet Pernek 6120 Spring Lake 
Malcolm Campbell & Deborah Williams 6201 Twilight Dr 
Rita Jandrey 6335 Jessup Dr 
Daniel & Lisa Kasunic 6340 Utopia Dr 
Suzanne Schewe 5910 Jessup Dr 
Richard & Charlene Valadez 5826 Naples Dr 
John & Evelyn Vancha 6113 Twilight Dr 
Jeffrey & Susan Draves      5907 Twilight Dr 
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A huge thank you to all the people who performed in the Variety of 

Talent show.  Wow! What talent! A big thank you to Heather Jodion & 

Joan Kubara for working so hard on keeping up stage changing - David 

Prior For a great video, also all the people for setting up chairs, and 

taking them back down - the greeters at the door taking donations and 

handing out programs. Christine Boido - Judy Kloster - Allen Hector - 

Dick Ide.  

My committee that works so hard to make it such a success, could not do it without them. We spent much time 

planning and preparing for the show. Our committee is Russ Kubara, John and Gail Natale and Dale Jodion helping out 

with sound. 

The huge crowd of people to watch makes it all worthwhile.  Thanks for showing up to enjoy.  

Rose Ide Chairperson. 
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MEET the McLean’s of 6313 Spring Lake Circle…  

by Judy Thiese, contributing Columnist 

Al and Marjorie Mc Lean first came to Forest Lake Estates to visit his brother, Don who bought in 

FLE in 1992. At the time he and Marjorie owned a condo in Fort Myers but after visiting he and 

Marjorie rented for five years here in FLE before buying their home in 2004. 

Marjorie is the oldest of three children with two sisters and one brother now deceased. Al is the 

youngest of seven children consisting of five boys and two girls. Both Marjorie and Al had been 

married before with children of those marriages. Marjorie had 3 children, Darrin, Angela, and 

Christine. Sadly, Christine died at age 3½ after being hit by a car while playing outside. Al thru his 

prior marriage has four children, Gary, who lives here in FLE and is the only son, and three daughters, Nancy, Sandra, 

and Patsy.  Al met Marjorie when he took his boat for a ride and found himself in need of a place to dock. The dock 

owner advised Al there was a vacant slip possibly available for rent while that boat was out for repair. The owner of 

that slip was a friend of Marjorie’s.  

It could well be said that Al’s introduction to Marjorie was inevitable. They began dating 

in 1975 and on October 26, 1979 they were married. Together, Marjorie and Al have 14 

grandchildren and 6 great grandchildren. 

At the time Al and Marjorie met in 1975, Al was a dairy farmer on the family farm in 

Barrie, Ontario, Canada while he was also involved in municipal politics. While politics 

took a stronghold on Al’s life and career, his rural roots feature prominently starting 

with his upbringing on a cattle farm in what was then Oro Township. His father sold milk 

to a Barrie-based dairy, shipping the product in large cans “cooled in the back shed of 

the house with Lake Simcoe ice from their icehouse.” Following in his father’s footsteps, Al went on to purchase his 1st 

farm in 1959. His grandson is successfully running that farm yet today. That farming operation, while undergoing 

numerous changes throughout the years, had the highest producing dairy herd in the County of Simcoe and the 

highest producing cow in all of Canada. 

Al’s career took a sharp turn when he went into a life of politics in December, 1963.He ran for and was elected to a 

seat on the Municipal Council. Since then he has served as Reeve, Deputy Reeve, and Warden, has served on all 

legislature committees and chaired two. At one time, Al was Chief Government Whip, the equivalent of the U.S. 

Speaker of the House. 

Highlights of Al’s illustrious career: 

Election to Warden of County Council 
Being elected as Speaker of Parliament (by colleagues) 
AS MPP, his business meetings with various countries 
Meeting with Senators and Members of Congress in U.S.A. 
Meeting with Massachusetts Governor Dukakis 
In Sacramento as Ed Skelton addressed Congress 
Meeting in Cleveland, Ohio for Speakers only 
Washington meeting with Senators and Congress 
In England, meeting with the House of Lords 
As Speaker, meeting Kuala Lumpur in Malaysia (speakers only from many different countries) 
Travel to Melbourne, Australia and Hong Kong 
 

Retired in 1999, Al proudly served 41 years in Public Life, having won 19 elections, and served as Chairman of Finance, 

County and Provincial. Al published his memoirs in “The Farmer Politician”. 

Al & Marjorie continue to lead an active life here at FLE so when you see them walking, or engaged in an event, stop 

by and say hi. If you don’t know them, introduce yourself.  They are an asset to FLE. 

Visit of His Excellency Qiao Shi Chairman of 

the Standing Committee of the National 

People’s Congress of the People’s Republic 

Pope John Paul II, Midland 1986 
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Be a Real-Life SUPERHERO for Abused, Abandoned and Neglected Children 

Children in our Community Need Your Help!  Domestic violence, substance abuse and mental health 

issues are some of the reasons there are so many children who have been taken from their parents 

and placed into the Dependency system (sometimes known as the foster care system).  There are 

currently over 1000 children in Pasco County alone in the Dependency system.  Out of those, there are 

over 500 abused, neglected or abandoned children still waiting for someone to be their voice….to be 

their SUPERHERO.  That someone is a Guardian ad Litem volunteer whose mission is to speak up for a child’s best interest 

to ensure they thrive, and not simply survive.  A Guardian ad Litem is a volunteer appointed by the court to advocate for 

the best interest of an abused, neglected or abandoned child.  They are the voice of the child. Research shows that 

children, who have a Guardian ad Litem, spend less time in foster care, do better in school and have a much better chance 

of being reunited with their parents or getting adopted than those who do not.   

Everyone is familiar with SUPERHEROES like Batman, Spiderman and Cat Woman.  However, SUPERHEROES are not solely 

found on the big screen.  By definition, a SUPERHERO is “one who has special strength or powers and uses it to fight evil, do 

good things and help other people”.   Being the voice of a child and ensuring that their best interests are served, is indeed a 

special power that can be used to help these children experience normalcy, be treated fairly and obtain a permanent home 

more quickly.  And, it only takes an average of 8 - 10 hours per month!   There are four simple steps to becoming a 

Guardian ad Litem “SUPERHERO” volunteer: 

1) Attend one of the weekly Information Sessions  

Information Sessions are held each Tuesday at 10:30am and 6pm at the New Port Richey office, located at 8324 

Corporate Way, NPR, FL 34653. To view dates and register, visit the calendar of events at www.herotoachild.org to 

register or call 727-834-3493.  Sessions are also held monthly at the Dade City Library and Land O’Lakes Library 

(check w/library for exact dates). 

2) Complete an online application after attending an Information Session 

3) Participate in an interview 

4) Attend Training 

YOU CAN make a life long difference in the life of a child! Will you volunteer as a Guardian ad Litem and be the 

SUPERHERO for an abused, abandoned or neglected child?  If not YOU, then WHO? 

To learn more or to join the Pasco Guardian ad Litem team of SUPERHEROES, contact Larnelle Scott at 727-834-3493 or 

Larnelle.scott@gal.fl.gov or visit www.herotoachild.org.  

If You have any questions, please contact Patricia Bailey, a resident of FLE & available for questions: 619-417-3747.  

Message from the Desk of Vince Boido 

Editor in Chief and FLEHOA Vice President 
 

A few weeks ago, we lost a great family man, friend, and neighbor, Jim Gross.  Jim was well liked by all.  He was a 

member along with his wife, Netty, of the Party Hardy Putt-Putt League, Pool Volleyball, and volunteered in raffle 

tickets at the dinner dances.  Many of you may know Jim from the dog park where he and “Peaches” would spend daily 

time.  Military services were held at Memorial Park and attended by several hundred guests. Rest in Peace my friend, 

you are sadly missed by all. 

This came to me from his wife, Netty, 

“From myself and my family from the bottom of our hearts, thank you for showing your love and support.  To all 

who attended the ceremony and gathering after, I want to say you made the hardest day of my life bearable.  

Also, many thanks to ELS for helping to make the day possible, as well as for all the cards and gifts.   Love, Netty” 
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Announcements 

Wednesday Quilting  

Another fun and successful season of 

quilting was enjoyed by all the 

participants. There was a big variety of 

projects worked on by the members, 

and everyone, from beginner to 

experienced had a weekly get-

together of fun, fellowship, and 

learning. You may have seen a small 

sampling of our projects shared at the 

Variety of Talents night.  We’ll be 

returning in November 2018, and 

welcome all those interested in joining 

us!  

Susan Torrens   
forestlakequilting@gmail.com 

The Sunshine Ladies 

The Sunshine Ladies will meet at the 

clubhouse on Wednesday, April 25th. 

At 11 am before going to the Olive 

Garden for lunch. Color of the day is 

blue. Questions or reservations please 

call Bev Heden @ 563-508-6777. 

Shuffleboard Schedule  

2017 - 2018  

Everyone is welcome to join in. We 

welcome newcomers. Please arrive 15 

minutes before the scheduled start time. 

Weekly Schedule 
Monday & Wednesday: 9:30am - 
FROLICS 
Tuesday: 9:30am – BOWLING PIN  
Thursday & Saturday: 9:30am - HOSS 
COLLAR (50¢ entry)  
Friday: 9:30 am – SINGLES MINGLES 

Recent Shuffleboard Results  
Scott Kinden and Wilf Buckle placed 
3rd in the main events and Nancy and 
Willy VanderWielen placed 3rd in 
consolation in the 8 Park League 
Tournament held at HIllside.  

Bob Rose placed 3rd in consolation in 
the 8 Park League Tournament held at 
Winters. 

Information on daily games and 
tournaments can be found on the 
shuffleboard bulletin board. 

Any questions, please contact: 

Gary McLean at 813-395-6575 
Davis Bryans at 226-270-2383 
Ray Dion at 813-782-2045. 

FLE Foto Fans Club 
Would you like to learn how to take 
better photographs? Well here’s your 
chance. 

Please join us in sharing tips and 
techniques on photography. These 
meetings will be open to all levels 
from beginners to advanced, 
whether you have a simple point and 
shoot camera, a state of the art DSLR, 
or even a cell phone. 

We will hold weekly meetings Friday 
evenings, through May 11, 2018 in 
the Ping Pong Room from 7 to 9pm. 

Please RSVP by calling: 

Denise Cooperwhite at 813 788-3684 
or Vic Bitel at 248-459-8476. 

Forest Lake’s Third Annual 
Pillowcase Day  

On February 28, the clubhouse was 

busy, with the quilting group and 

friends making pillowcases for 

“Ryan’s Cases for Hope”, an 

international charity that provides 

colorful pillowcases to area hospitals 

for children undergoing cancer 

treatments. This year, we had 30 

people participating, with 16 sewing 

machines, 3 sergers, and 11 “support 

staff” working hard, and having fun! 

In 4 hours, we completed 325 

pillowcases!! We beat our previous 

record by over 100! I’d like to thank 

all those who worked hard, donated 

fabric, and came to help put a smile 

on some children’s faces. If you are 

interested in learning more about this 

wonderful charity, and would like to 

help, please check out their website.  

www.casesforsmiles.com. 

MARK YOU CALENDAR 

Ken and Carol French of Cruise 
Planners look forward to meeting 
with you. 

We will be doing a quick presentation 
and then Q&A at the clubhouse 
on Wednesday April 11 at 5pm on the 
stage side. 

We will review the available options we 
have and then open it up to see who 
may be interested in each. (We have 
been approached by quite a few people 
expressing their desire to cruise 
together with other groups from FLE in 
the spring). 

Refreshments will be provided. We 
look forward to seeing you on 
Wednesday April 11.  

tel:(813)%20788-3684
tel:(248)%20459-8476
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Party Hardy Putt Putt 

Battle of the Sexes—Men take back the Title!!! 

2017-2018 League Champions 

Norm and Marj Barber 
2017-18 League Runner-Ups 

Dan $ Sue Hudson 

2017-2018 Tournament Male and Female Champions—Jim Dill and 

Pam Eilts. Pam did go on to defeat Jim as overall Champion. 

After a very fun year 

of Putt Putt, a large 

group of our 

members stayed 

around to watch the 

final playoffs. What a 

great season. See you 

all next fall! 
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Announcements 

RECYCLING COMMITTEE REPORT 

CANS FOR KIDS 

We collect aluminum drink 

cans and the proceeds go to 

support CANS FOR KIDS which 

help provide local children 

with necessary items. 

CLEAN, EMPTY cans should be 

deposited into Blue barrels in 

the clubhouse area or into 

wagons on Viau Way and 

Presidential Circle. 

PAPER RECYCLING 

Paper and cardboard can be 

brought to bins near Post 

Office on Tuesday, Thursday 

and Saturday, 10:00 to 

12:00. 

Cardboard must be broken 

down.  NO other items, no 

plastic bags, no Styrofoam, 

no garbage.  Bins are locked 

at all other times. 

Glass, Plastic, Metal, Paper, Cardboard 

Bring to the East Pasco Transfer Station 

on Handcart Rd (579N).  No need to 

sort, dump all into one bin. Turn left out 

of park onto Pasco Co 54 W (becomes 

Eiland Blvd) Drive 6.9 miles, turn right 

onto 579N. (Handcart Rd) Go about 3.9 

miles, station is on the right. Furniture, 

and appliances for free.  TV’s are $5 or 

$10.  Call them at   352-521-0500 if you 

have any questions. Set up a group with 

your neighbors and friends to take turns 

going there. NO PLASTIC BAGS IN BIN. 

Questions, suggestions and/or would like to help please contact Larry Shapiro 607-346-0217  LShapiro@outlook.com 

Recycling in our park is going well.  Volunteers are manning the paper/cardboard bins, People 
are bringing paper and cardboard that is broken down, Cans for Kids is collecting increasing 
amounts of cans for their cause.  Groups of people are car-pooling to take other items to the 
East Pasco Transfer Station on Rte 579N (Handcart Road).  Thank you all for volunteering to 
monitor the bins and for people to conscientiously bring their paper and cardboard to the bins.  

Propane 

Drop tank at RV office before 11 am, pick 
up after 4 pm. If after 11 am pick up next 
business day 

Must pre pay inside office before tank will be 
filled 

Cannot fill tanks older than 12 years un-

less they have been recertified and tagged 
 

Rates are as follows: 
20 LB Tank $15.00 30 LB Tank $20 
40 LB Tank $30 Price per Gallon $3.00 
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So… what IS Music in the Park? 

 

If you are anywhere near the Forest Lake Estates clubhouse and hear sweet sounds 

wafting from inside, chances are you’re listening to one of our many “Music in the Park” 

groups.  

The Music in the Park committee was formed eight years ago, but we still often hear the question: “What exactly IS 

Music in the Park?” So, here’s a little “then and now” info all about our committee! 

In the beginning  

Music has been an important part of FLE since the first choral group was formed 21 years ago. The group was 

reorganized in 2001 as the “Sounds of Silver Chorus” (SOS) under the direction of Constance McKay, rehearsing weekly 

and performing two concerts each year. The SOS raised revenues that funded not only sheet music, but also 

instruments and equipment that we continue to enjoy today, including the current piano, the choral risers (stage) and 

sound equipment, and the tone chimes for the Forest Lake Chimers group. 

Continuing the legacy 

After Constance retired and no replacement could be found, the Music in the Park committee was formed to support 

musical activities in the park. The committee has added to the SOS legacy, raising funds through donations at musical 

events and through our fall yard sale, to purchase additional sound equipment and the acoustic stage curtain, and 

even a television and video projector. As fundraising is our only source of income to allow us to purchase this 

equipment, we appreciate everyone who has contributed donations at performances and events! 

The park is alive… with the sound of music!  

Music in the Park makes many musical events possible for FLE residents to enjoy, including the Christmas Sing-Along, 

Variety of Talents Showcase, FLE Chimers, Karaoke Sing-Along, Music Jams, and the Open Mic Night. Music in the Park 

also makes our equipment available to other activities, operated by our trained volunteers. 

Recent changes in our community and the show of support from the new HOA and ELS have been encouraging. The 

addition of the divider in the clubhouse should lead to even more musical activities and other activities in our park.  It 

would be great to have a chorus again, we just need an organizer and a director! 

Many thanks to Jim Dill, the HOA, and Steven Bagiardi for the wonderful “Wedding Vow Renewal 

Ceremony” on February 14, 2018.  Thanks for placing a complete copy of the “Wedding Vow Script” in 

FLEHOA Happenings.  The special luncheon and dance were very enjoyable.  The gift from Steven Bagiardi was 

so thoughtful.  It gives us a lasting memory.  So well done!!   

Pauline and John York. 
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TLC Roofing 

Call Jeremy 

813-312-4895 

 

State Certified 

#CCC1328205 
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PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS,  

TELL THEM YOU SAW THEIR AD IN THE FLE NEWSLETTER 
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Forest Lake Estates 
Christian Fellowship Church 

 

We are a Jesus centered Bible believing Church 

Worship Service is at 9:00 A.M. Sundays  

in the FLE Clubhouse  

We have communion on the first Sunday of each month 

The Service is one hour long followed by a pastry and coffee hour 



 

Page 16 

ALL-INCLUSIVE HDTV 

StreamOnPoint.com In association with LimitLessHDTV.com 

GET OVER 1,000+ CHANNELS FOR LESS THAN $1 A DAY! HOME TV ¨ 

LATINO TV ¨ 

Enjoy Unlimited Live TV, Unlimited Movies, Unlimited Sports, Unlimited Full 

Series, TV Shows from 1940's to Present, Unlimited Music, No Activation Fees, No 

Credit Check, No Cancellation Fees, and get Free Technical Support! The Ultimate 

Cord Cutting DVR System - Changes How You Watch TV, Movies & Sports 

Contact Jessie at 813-563-3729 

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR 
ADVERTISERS, TELL THEM 
YOU SAW THEIR AD IN 
THE FLE NEWSLETTER 

http://www.streamonpoint.com/
http://www.limitlesshdtv.com/
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PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS, TELL THEM YOU SAW THEIR AD IN FLE 
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Ready to Cruise and More, LLC 

Ken and Carol French 

6157 Jessup Drive 

Cell: 607-423-6351 

Toll Free: 888-409-6151 

www.ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com 

email: cfrench@ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com  
 

As our website name suggests we can book cruises, but also 
much more. We are a franchise of Cruise Planners which has 
over 1400 franchises in the US. This allows us the competitive 
pricing of the big agencies and websites, but with a more 
personal touch. We also offer travel insurance not only for 
travel we book, but for any travel plans you may have. We look 
forward to meeting you whether you book for travel with us or 
not. Stop by or give us call. 



 

Page 20 

Charles Young, Sr. 
~ President ~ 

Experienced 

 Tax Preparation Services 

 Accounting and bookkeeping SVCx 

 Payroll Administration and HR SVCs 

We will come to you! 

Telephone: (352)540-1370 E-Fax: (727) 245-6991 

cyoungsr@youngandson.org 

www.youngandson.org 

TAX AND ACCOUNTING  

 

Decorative 

Driveways 

813-433-6605 

SUNDANCE AFFORDABLE 

TRANSPORTATION 

Non-Emergency Medical 

Transportation 

Doctor’ & Dental Appointments 

Grocery Shopping/Social Event 

Airport Delivery & Pickup 

Churches/Synagogue 

Hair Design by Jay 
colors, hi-lites, razor cuts, styling 

beautiful accessories—hand bags, jewelry, 

sunglasses 

863-514-3934 

5347 Mary St    Zephyrhills 

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS, TELL THEM YOU SAW THEIR AD IN FLE NEWSLETTER 
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